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Pediatric SIG Quarterly Summary- February, 2010
Hi!  HAPPY February!  Hope this finds you all warm, safe, and finding things you like to do outside this time of year, whether in the snow or not!   We wanted to give you an update on our Pediatric SIG activities since the last summary in the fall.
1) Pediatric Pre-conference and Annual STN Conference - We hope many of you are able to join us in warm, sunny Orlando for our 2nd annual pediatric pre-conference on Wednesday, April 7 from 12:30 PM to 4:30 PM.  This scheduling may allow many of you to fly in that morning if you like.    Karen Macaulay has organized a great agenda of clinical, research and injury prevention presentations.  Please plan to attend the entire STN conference through April 9 as Mary Jo Pedicino and Karen Macaulay have worked hard to have pediatric topics included in the full conference sessions.  We will be awarding CEU’s for part of our SIG meeting as well which is scheduled for Thursday, April 8 from 1:30 PM – 4:00 PM.   Visit the STN website at http://www.traumanurses.org/  for more information and to register for the conference.

2) Hopefully by now you’ve all had a chance to read the summer issue of the Journal of Trauma Nursing with an emphasis on pediatric trauma.  Thanks to all of our member authors for their excellent articles and to Lynn Schweer, Trauma Program Manager at Cincinnati Children’s, for co-editing this issue.   Please be thinking about topics you might wish to submit in the future and contact Kathryn Schroeter, journal editor at    kschroet@execpc.com for feedback and mentoring.
3) Website- the STN is still working on its website update.  There is a committee of website liaisons from each of the SIG’s, and we are represented by Karen Macaulay.   We are working on posting job descriptions, audit filters, descriptions of and contacts for various injury prevention programs, and clinical management guidelines.   Please visit the website at http://www.traumanurses.org/sigs/pediatric-trauma-sig.html  (the link is at the top of the main STN webpage) and send Karen any ideas for inclusion on the web at [MacauleyK@allkids.org] or contact her to become involved!

4)  NTDB Workgroup- We have developed a  relationship with the National Trauma Data Bank and have been working on clarifications regarding which verification/designation field pediatric hospitals should choose on the Facility Information page to ensure our centers are being benchmarked against similar centers.  We are now forming a Work Group to advocate for our interests and needs with the NTDB.    Look for definition clarifications from the NTDB and update your facility information accordingly.
5)  Communication- We continue to work with Melissa Twomey in her role on the STN Board as Liaison to the SIG’s.   The STN Board of Directors is working with the STN management company to try and address some of the concerns and needs of the SIG’s.  To that end, we have administrative support from the management company to 

maintain our Pediatric SIG membership list and develop our website.    The Board of Directors recognizes the importance of the SIG’s to STN members and wants to support our efforts.  STN recently sent out an email notifying members of the development of SIG specific list serves.  These do not seem to be operational yet, but we are working on it.  Please be patient- this is definitely a work in progress.   
6) PTSD/ASD Work Group- Led by Sally Snow.  This group continues to meet via monthly conference calls to develop resources regarding PTSD/ASD.  Links to resources on the CHOP website for providers and parents are on the peds SIG web page.  The group is working with Nancy Kassam-Adams from CHOP and the Traumatic Stress Network and is planning to develop a computer-based training module to be made available through the STN website.   Look for an article on this topic in the summer pediatric issue of the Journal of Trauma Nursing.   Contact Sally at   [Sally.Snow@cookchildrens.org] if you’re interested in participating.  

7)  SBIRT Work Group- Led by Lynn Schweer and Cinda Werner.   As the group learned that Dr. Michael Mello from Brown University has received a CDC grant to study SBIRT, and many of the groups’ members are participating in this study, the group has decided to suspend its activities for now.   Look for an article in the summer pediatric issue of the Journal of Trauma Nursing addressing this important topic. Contact Lynn or Cinda for more information about the work group’s final conclusions at:    Lynn Schweer [Lynn.Schweer@cchmc.org] and Cinda Werner   [CWerner@chw.org]

8)  Education Work Group- Led by Kathy Haley and Mary Jo Pedicino.  This group changed its course at the 2009 conference and decided to focus on electronic resources.  Diana Fendya from EMS-C is leading the development for non-pediatric trauma centers (basic trauma care) and Matt from Riley Hospital for Children in Indianapolis is leading the development for pediatric trauma centers (advanced trauma care).   Kathy, Mary Jo and Diana are working with the STN Education Committee on the electronic library.    Kathy and Mary Jo would be happy for your input.  Contact them at Kathy Haley [Kathy.Haley@nationwidechildrens.org] or Mary Jo Pedicino [pedicinom@email.chop.edu]

9) Committee Membership- After the 2008 conference, the Pediatric Steering Committee adopted a template for its structure including membership by Co-Chairs, Past Co-Chairs, Trauma Nursing Leaders, and other Trauma Nursing Experts (such as trauma nurse registrars, educators, APN’s, injury prevention specialists, etc).  Terms will be for 2 years with a maximum of 3 consecutive terms.  Our goal is to have diverse representation by geography, hospital verification level, role specialty, etc.  All Steering Committee members are expected to lead a project or otherwise fill a formal role on the Committee, as well as have a minimum of 60% attendance on the monthly conference calls.  We anticipate evaluating membership and adding new members every spring.  Interested SIG members should submit their names to one of the Co-Chairs along with their CV and a 
statement as to why they would like to serve on the Committee and an example of one way they might contribute to the Committee’s goals.  Contact Deb Brown at dbrown2@phoenixchildrens.com or Chris McKenna at christine.mckenna@chp.edu to express your interest.  
10) Potpourri- ***Congratulations to Karen Macauley on her election to the STN Board of Directors.  Karen is the Director of Trauma at All Children’s Hospital in St. Petersburg, Florida.    ***Many Peds Steering Committee and PTSD Work Group members participated in and EMS-C survey evaluating pediatric emergency performance indicators.  
Please let us know if there are organizations or projects you think the Peds SIG should become involved with!!!
